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Dear HBA Ohana: 

Hawaii Baptist Academy is blessed  
to have the support of many individuals 
throughout the years. From parents and 
alumni, to faculty, staff, and friends, 
everyone has helped to transform HBA 
into what it is today, and the results are 
truly inspiring.

We are a top-rated, college preparatory 
school known for its high academic achievements and 
steadfast Christian values. All of our graduates are college 
bound. Our athletics program has produced outstanding 
players and State champions who focus on teamwork, 
and winning with integrity. Our visual and performing arts 
programs allow students to explore their creative sides and 
nurture their talent. 

While we continue to uphold these qualities that are 
important to our families, we are also committed to  
ensuring that each student is given the opportunity to 
know Jesus Christ. More than 150 students were led to  
a first-time profession of faith in Jesus Christ this school 
year alone. Ministry opportunities on and off campus  
are abundant and have helped to shape generations of 
servant leaders who continue to honor God by helping 
others after they depart from our campus. 

As a Christian community, our caring faculty and staff  
play a significant role in reaching out to our students  
and their families. We are saddened to bid aloha to the 
following members of our administration and faculty  
who will be retiring at the end of the 2011–2012 school 
year. Collectively, they have invested 230 years at HBA  
and we thank them for their faithful service to  
the Lord, and to His school.

• Mr. Suchart Archpru, director of plant operations,  
33 years

• Mrs. Pauline Higa, 6th grade science teacher, 40 years 

• Mrs. Darlene Kaneshiro, elementary school computer 
teacher, 41 years 

• Miss Maurine King, high school social studies teacher,  
52 years 

• Dr. Rebecca Ovitt, elementary school principal, 41 years

• Mrs. Tanna Pestana, 4th grade science and social studies 
teacher, 23 years 

I am delighted to report that although Miss King will be 
retiring from the classroom, she will continue to assist HBA 
in the Office of Institutional Advancement. We also wish  

God’s blessings for HBA’s former Vice President of 
Institutional Advancement Dr. Tim Morita. Tim accepted  
a call to serve as lead pastor at Olivet Baptist Church,  
a church that has always been and continues to be part  
of our HBA family. 

I am pleased to share two additions to our leadership team. 
Mr. Ron Shiira, who was formerly my executive assistant, has 
been named vice president of administration. Ron will serve 
as chief administrative officer of the school, and he brings 
more than 30 years of business and nonprofit experience to 
the position. He is a 1975 graduate of HBA, former HBA parent, 
and former chairman of the school’s board of directors. 

Another individual with strong ties to HBA is MAC member 
Mr. Robert Whitfield of Dallas, Texas. Robert, who has an 
extensive background in development, has committed to 
help us strengthen our 
donor relationships on 
the mainland.  

We hope that some of 
you have been able to 
visit the new home of 
our administration  
offices on Wyllie Street. 
This purchase, which 
was made possible 
through donations and 
investments, allowed 
us to open up the 
valuable space at the elementary school for use as additional 
classrooms. As part of the school’s master plan for strategic 
growth, we were able to add another sixth grade class this 
school year. 

Plans are also moving forward to improve the facilities and 
programs on the high school campus. We will be starting 
the expansion project this summer, and more details will  
be available in the coming weeks.

Please enjoy this issue of Soaring Eagle, which highlights 
our Mainland Advisory Council visit and several programs 
and events from the 2011–2012 school year. God continues 
to guide HBA through new challenges and exciting  
opportunities. We thank you for your support in helping  
to provide an excellent place for our students to learn, 
grow and to know Christ. 

In Christ,

Richard T. Bento
President

President’s Message

HBA Administration Offices at  
420 Wyllie Street in Nuuanu
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Changes Everything 

The Mainland Advisory Council (MAC) 
held its 36th annual meeting in Honolulu 
in February. During their stay, the MAC 
and their families visited the school’s 
campuses, and met with students, 

parents, faculty and staff. 
They also learned more 
about HBA’s programs 
and future plans. It was an 
opportunity for many to 
renew past acquaintances 
and visualize the dream  
of reaching the children  
of Hawaii for Christ. 

“All of us enjoyed spending  
time with our MAC friends 
during the week,” said 
Richard Bento, HBA 
president. “It was our hope 

that we were able to show them the true 
fruits of their prayers and gifts, and how 
much they are loved and appreciated.”

In addition to meeting with students,  
and spending time with their host  
families, highlights from the week 
included a welcome reception hosted  
by the school’s local body of supporters, 
The Aloha Council (TAC) and students 
from the President’s Aloha Council (PAC).  
A fabulous parent-led potluck luncheon, 

which has become a highly anticipated 
tradition during MAC Week, was held at 
the elementary campus.

The Aloha Banquet, held on the final  
night at the Hilton Hawaiian Village 
Resort and Spa, featured an amazing 
musical performance by the Soldiers 
of Light, Halau Hula O Ka Lama Ula, 
and the high school and middle school 
choirs. The audience was also treated to 
a special performance by MAC member 
and concert pianist Betty Jean Chatham.

Reverend Deron Spoo, lead pastor of  
First Baptist Church of Tulsa, was the 
special devotional speaker for the week. 
First Baptist Church of Tulsa and  
individual members have supported 
the work of Hawaii Baptist Academy 
for nearly 40 years. Spoo captured the 
essence of the week’s theme, “Hope 

The Mainland Advisory Council is a 
body of Christian supporters who believe  
in the purpose of HBA and are committed  
to ensuring its financial and spiritual 
well-being. The Council was first organized 
in 1977 with 54 members. Today, 331 families 
from 28 states belong to the family of HBA 
supporters. Members attend the annual 
meetings in Honolulu at their own expense. 

Mainland Supporters Visit Hawaii Baptist Academy 

Students from the President’s Aloha Council (PAC) anticipate the arrival of MAC guests

Soldiers of Light performance at the  
Aloha Banquet

For in this hope 
we were saved. But 
hope that is seen is 
no hope at all. Who 
hopes for what they 
already have? But if 
we hope for what we 
do not yet have, we 
wait for it patiently.  
Romans 8:24–25

Hope



Changes Everything,” which helped to 
transform the week from a meeting to a 
revival. “We are a school with a unique 
story and an even greater purpose,” 
Bento explained to the group. “This 
year’s theme underscores the importance 
that having hope has played for us over 
the years. From our early beginnings, 
hope and faith in the Lord were, at times, 
all we had. But they were enough.” 

Shawn Saito, a senior at HBA, gave his 
definition of hope when he addressed 
the group at one of its meetings. “To 
me, hope is not blind faith, but it is trust, 
strength, and courage that one puts  
into believing something will happen,”  
said Saito. “The Bible tells us to hope  
in the Lord with all of our hearts. It is  

not wishing that something will happen,  
but it’s believing that He, the Lord, has 
the power to do it for us.” 

Shirley Taliaferro of Louisville, KY was 
elected MAC chair for 2012–2013. She 
succeeds outgoing chair Dr. Bob Byrd of 
Tustin, CA. Ed Spurling of Richardson, TX 
will serve as vice chair.

In his MAC Week report, President Bento 
shared that more than 150 children made 
first-time professions of faith, accepting 
Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior, 
during the school year. The plan to 
expand the high school campus and the 
subsequent addition of more classrooms 
in the near future will afford HBA greater 
opportunities to expand their academic 
and evangelistic outreach.

“God has put people like you, the 
members and friends of the MAC, who 
have a vision for HBA, in our lives,” said 
Nikki Okazaki, middle school counselor. 
“I have hope that students will come 
to know and accept the love of God 
that will change their lives through our 
school. Because of you, we are blessed.”

SPRING 2012       

The Mainland Advisory Council 
will hold its next meeting  
February 18 to 22, 2013 in 
Honolulu. Please contact the  
Office of Institutional Advancement at 
808-533-7094 or development@hba.net 
for more information.

Top row  Left: PAC Host Noah Fong (’13),  
Jim and Jacki Hall of Tulsa, OK; Center:  
Darleen Taliaferro of Humble, TX and PAC 
host Kelsey Morihara (’15); Above: PAC host 
Shawn Saito (’12) with incoming MAC Chair 
Shirley Taliaferro of Louisville, KY

Left  First Baptist Church of Tulsa’s Rev. Deron 
and Paula Spoo, with their children Kira,  
Caleb, and Seth. Joining them are student hosts 
Micah Mitchell, gr. 6 and Tanner Chun, gr. K. 

Below  Betty Jean Chatham of Shelbyville, KY  
performs at the Aloha Banquet

Photos: Eugene Villaluz
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During fall break, the Soldiers of Light  
and Halau Hula O Ka Lama Ula embarked  
on a multi-city concert tour of churches 
through Texas and Oklahoma. The trip 
would serve as a way for students to 
bring some of Hawaii Baptist Academy, 
and a lot of aloha, to long-time Mainland 
Advisory Council (MAC) members and 
friends in the area. 

“Many of the people that we wanted to 
visit with can no longer travel to Hawaii 
to the MAC meetings,” said Eric La‘a, 
development officer for HBA, who was 
part of the traveling group that also 
included HBA President Richard Bento. 
“We were there to thank our MAC friends 
for their unwavering support, as well as 
promote the ministry of the school and 
invite other Christians to partner with us.” 

The students performed nearly 15 concerts  
during the two-week trip. In addition 
to churches, performance venues also 
included several senior care homes.  
 

A special concert was held for HBA’s 
MAC friends and their guests at Dallas 
Baptist University. The highlight of the 
evening was the opportunity for the 
students to meet former HBA President 
Colonel Stan Sagert. At 90 years old, 
Sagert currently resides in Denton, Texas 
with his family.

“The greatest value on this trip was  
the special bond of love and friendship 
that each student developed with their 
host families and those mainland advisory 
council members who continue to  
support and pray for the mission of 
Hawaii Baptist Academy,” said Todd 
Yokotake (’84), director of the Soldiers  
of Light. “President Bento says, ‘God  
is not finished with HBA yet’ and there  
is still more come. We look forward  
with great anticipation to see where God 
will take our school in the next chapter.”

Soldiers of Light Director Todd Yokotake (‘84) 
contributed to this story.

Across the Miles 

“As I look over my prayer journal entries 
from the trip, each passage is filled with 
joy and gratitude, for God’s presence was 
undoubtedly evident in every aspect of 
our tour. Though a little hectic at times, 
each rehearsal and concert reminded us 
that worship is not about the feeling, but 
the focus. God’s hand was also clearly on 
the path leading up to this trip. If not for 
health problems that prevented me from 
playing volleyball this past year, I would 
not have been able to learn from Colonel 
Sagert’s humility or share my testimony 
with hundreds of high school students in 
Oklahoma. I will forever treasure the many 
ways God overwhelmed us with blessings.”

—Carissa Kano, (’12)

SOL and Halau Perform for MAC in Texas and Oklahoma

Soldiers of Light is a select choir group 
of students at Hawaii Baptist Academy. 
It began more than 20 years ago with 
eight students who met after school and 
on the weekends to sing for churches and 
civic functions. The group has grown to 27 
members and is a part of the school’s Fine 
Arts curriculum. The Gospel of Christ is 
presented through the group’s music and 
testimony and today, this ministry performs at 
various churches in the Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention, as well as in other evangelical 
Christian churches on the island of Oahu.

(l-r): Kelsie Ching (’13), Lindsey Nishimiya 
(’14), Carissa Kano (’12) and others visit 
with Col. Stan Sagert (far left).

(l-r): Col. Stan Sagert, former HBA president 
with current president Richard Bento

Performance at Arrow Heights Baptist 
Church in Broken Arrow, OK

Performance at Tallowood Baptist Church in Houston, TX
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More than 150 of HBA’s high school students attended this year’s 
Servant Group Camp at Pu‘u Kahea in Waianae at the start of the school 
year. Led by the Christian Ministries Department, students and faculty 
participated in worship, fellowship and ministry activities that emphasized 
this year's theme “Others,” from Matthew 22:37–39. Students demonstrated 
their love for Christ and for the people of Waianae by hosting an Ohana Day 
event for families in need, which included free food, a car wash fundraiser 
for Waianae Baptist Church, service projects, and a variety of children’s 
activities. Servant Group is for students who are followers of Jesus Christ and 
desire to take the next step in serving Him through serving others.

Camps are good; Servant Group Camps 
are great. All camps are great times to 
focus on God, but Servant Group Camp 
goes further. At that camp, we put our 
faith into action and actually live out what 
we believe. We don’t just proclaim in 
songs that we love God. At Servant Group 
Camp, we show our love for God and 
others through our words and actions. The 
theme this year, “Others,” was embedded 
in every part of this year’s camp. 

The purpose of Thursday night worship 
was to bring our focus back to God and 
prepare us for the ministry we were going  
to be doing the rest of the weekend.  
My good friend and mentor gave his 
emotional testimony that night and  
inspired us to never give up pursuing 
God. Near the end of worship that night, 
we had a much-needed quiet reflection 
time to focus on God, forget the mistakes 
of the past, and prepare ourselves for 
what God was going to accomplish 
through us. Pu‘u Kahea’s atmosphere  
 

and the Holy Spirit helped us truly draw 
closer to God and cleansed our hearts 
and minds, so we could complete the 
work God had in store for us.

Friday was a day of focusing, preparation, 
and ministry. We started the glorious day 
with morning devotions that helped us  
to focus on God and what He wanted  
us to do. After more amazing worship 
and powerful messages, we got to work  
and lived out our faith. God used us 
to prepare and give sandwiches to the 
homeless, pass out flyers about Ohana 
Day on Saturday, clean up the camp 
grounds, do yard work around Waianae 
Baptist Church, and glorify Him in 
many more ways. All of this physical 
and spiritual preparation equipped and 
inspired us to love others, as Christ loved 
us, at the Ohana Day event.

Ohana Day, the climax of the camp, was 
held on Saturday. The community could 
come to the camp, and we ministered to 
them. We had free popcorn and shave 
ice, bouncy houses, balloon animals,  
free school supplies and slippers, worship, 
and an array of other games. However, 
the best way God showed them His love 
was by having us just talk to them and 
spend time with them. Joy was evident 
on every child’s face, and it was a blessing 
to have the honor of displaying Christ’s 
love. That is what makes Servant Group 
Camp better than just another camp. 
We don’t just say we love God with 
everything and love others as ourselves. 
We actually have the opportunity to show 
our love for God by putting others above 
ourselves and loving them through our 
actions and words.

Servant Group Camp 

Reflections from Camp
by Daniel Kimoto (’14)

(l-r): Senior Bryce Matsuda with sophomores 
Lindsey Lee (standing), Daniel Kimoto, Taylor 
Ishida and Preston Kauwe

(l-r): Freshmen Danielle Toda and 
Deanna Wong

Face painting was a hit at Servant 
Group’s Ohana Day. Senior Chris  
Kurosawa puts finishing touches on  
a freshly painted Spiderman

Jesus said, “‘Love the 
Lord God with all  
your passion and prayer 
and intelligence.’ This  
is the most important, 
the first on any list.  
But there is a second  
to set alongside it:  
‘Love others as well  
as you love yourself.’” 
Matthew 22:37–39 (The Message)
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Glory
Christian Emphasis Week (CEW) is an 
annual event that sets aside five days for 
students to focus on our Lord and Savior, 
Jesus Christ. Days are filled with seminars led 
by faculty, staff, students and guest speakers; 
praise and worship time; and on and off 
campus ministry projects. 

This year’s message centered on God’s glory, 
and as Rob Lockridge, director of campus 
ministries explained, “Glory is far more than 
just a word; it is the revelation of God’s will, 
and may be known to each of us in our daily 
lives as we seek Him.”

CEW featured some familiar faces that helped 
to provide the message and lead worship 
throughout the week for students, faculty 
and staff. Kerry Ray was this year’s CEW 
guest speaker. Ray, a recognized student 
minister, camp pastor, mentor and itinerant 
speaker from North Carolina, first made his 
CEW appearance in 2010. The worship team 
Glowing Heart, also returned again this year. 
The passionate and talented college students 
who make up the group gave a number of 
inspirational and memorable performances. 

Jasmine Otani, Gr. 7

This is my first year  
at HBA and my first 
CEW was such a blast. 
When I first heard 
about CEW, I thought 
it might not be that 
exciting, but I have 

to say that it was. You never knew what 
was coming next. 

One of the classes I took was called, 
“Indescribable.” The video that we 
watched was mostly about God and the 
universe. The cool part was in the Galaxy 
Whirlpool, there was a silhouette of a 
cross. I was astonished what God has 
done to make our universe so beautiful. 

I have to say that the best part of CEW 
was Glowing Hearts. I got to learn new 
songs such as, “Nothing is Impossible.” 

I had a great time by the stage singing, 
clapping and having fun with my friends. 
CEW meant a whole lot to me. I had fun, 
learned new songs and new things. But 
most of all, I let Jesus into my heart for 
the first time. I seriously can’t wait for 
next year.

Jantzen Nakai, Gr. 8

CEW was a great time 
of worship and a great 
week of committing 
ourselves to the Lord. 
The speaker told stories 
about things that we 
could relate to; things 

that could have happened or did occur 
in our lives. This made the lesson a lot 
easier for an eighth grader to understand. 

Coming from a school that wasn’t 
Christian-oriented, to a school that 
emphasizes Christianity in everything  
that we do was a big change at first.  
I had attended church with my grandma 
every once in a while, but I wasn’t a 
frequent churchgoer. 

In one of the seminars, I learned a  
different way to read the Bible and 
picture the scene in my head. The 
lesson was about the Samaritan Woman. 
We drew a picture on the board to see 
exactly what they were doing and where 
the story was taking place. What really 
surprised me was that just by drawing  
a quick picture with stick people acting  
out the scene, it can clarify what the  
scripture meant and what was happening. 

For His
Christian Emphasis Week 2012

Top: Soldiers of Light joins the Glowing Heart 
worship team on stage at chapel

Middle: Guest speaker Kerry Ray inspires  
students with his messages during the week

Bottom: Chantelle Sonoda ‘13 (far left)  
and Jonathan Huster ‘14 (far right) with two 
members of Glowing Heart
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For from Him and 
through Him and  
for Him are all things. 
To Him be the glory 
forever! Amen. 
Romans 11:36
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market,
mini Big
Joshua Miyazawa is part-owner of 
Products in Paradise, a local small 
business that specializes in edible treats. 
In only a few weeks, he and his three 
partners managed to build a business 
from the ground up, and turn a pretty 
good profit to boot. Not bad for a group 
of eight-year-olds. 

For more than a decade, Hawaii Baptist 
Academy’s third-grade class holds an  
annual Mini Market Day, the culmination 
of weeks of learning about spending,  
saving, working and planning. Small 
groups of students operate their own 
classroom stores and sell their products 
to a crowd of enthusiastic students, 
parents, and faculty and staff. 

While challenging, the project is truly 
rewarding for both teachers and students. 
It is a unique and effective form of  
instruction that not only teaches basic 
economic concepts, but also incorporates 
social studies, language arts, math, and art.

“Mini Market is a great idea since it 
encourages student creativity, and teaches 
them real-world skills,” said third-grade 
teacher Joyce Ito. “By using hands-on 
experiences the children know what  
it’s like to be an entrepreneur.” She  
and third-grade teacher Cyndi Hewitt 
orchestrate the event together. The Mini 
Market Day was first initiated by the late 
Dale Kadooka-Gomes, who taught third 
grade at HBA.

Students first assess demand for a 
particular good. Then they must gather 
the appropriate productive resources and 
make or purchase the products. Parents 
were asked to support their budding 
entrepreneurs by allowing them to earn 
money at home. 

“You had to work to get the money you 
need to buy products,” said Miyazawa, 
whose store sold brownies, lemonade, 
homemade sausage bread, and cheese-
cake. “Mostly by doing chores and I also 
gave my mom a massage.” Miyazawa and 
his partners made nearly $300 on Mini 
Market Day. 

Third grader Jacob Kikuta was impressed 
with the results of his business plan. 
“Seeing people actually pay for the things 
we made and were selling was exciting,”  
said Kikuta. His team’s store, Cool Paradise,  
sold a variety of items, including mini 
donuts, chips and knick knacks.

Another important life lesson that the 
children learn through Mini Market is the 
significance of philanthropy. Each year, 
third graders decide together how the 
profits from the day’s total sales are to be 
distributed, which usually is a gift for the 
elementary campus, and a donation to a 
charitable organization. 

Last year, profits went towards the Japan 
disaster relief effort. Total profits this year 
were approximately $2,500, and the class 
unanimously voted to make a donation 
to help another student on campus, who 
was hospitalized. The remainder of the 
money will be used to purchase popsicles 
for the entire elementary student body on 
field day. 

“We want to help people,” said Kikuta. 
“And I hope that we make them happy.”

Top: (l-r): Jason Ebesu checks out the items for 
sale at Tristen Dung’s The Cool Product Store

Middle: May we help you? (l-r): Jenna Wong, 
Rylie Lee, Sora Cheng, Naomi Kobayashi

Bottom: Products in Paradise owners  
(l-r): Jeremy Oyer, Alexander Waller, Joshua 
Miyazawa, Chase Yamaguchi

Left: Kaylie Kaneshiro assists customers

Rewards
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Alumni Update
Aloha HBA Graduates,

It has been three years since the formation of the 
Alumni Association, and I am pleased to report 
that our board of directors is now 10 members 
strong. As an alumnus of HBA and as an HBA 
parent, I want you to know that it is an honor 
to be working for my fellow graduates. 

Our board members are dedicated to advancing 
the mission of HBA. We continue to build 

awareness of our ongoing activities, and as an association we are 
working to advance the reputation of HBA for you and future 
graduates who will join the ranks of the 3,700 Eagle alumni who 
have left the HBA nest.

We sponsored a first-time event for HBA seniors called, College 
101—Everything You Need to Know, But Didn’t Know to Ask.  
It was an informative session for both seniors who were planning 
to attend a college on the mainland, and their parents. Alumni 
panelists and their parents offered prudent and helpful advice 
on their experiences with the college process. We received many 
positive comments about the event from parents and students, 
and plan to hold it again in the next school year. Read more 
about College 101 in the story below. 

We are also busy planning another exciting event called, “Nuuanu 
Street Eats.” The event, which is open to all HBA families and  
the public, will bring together several popular lunch truck vendors  
for an evening of fabulous food, a silent auction, live entertainment, 
and more. Proceeds from the event will benefit a scholarship 
endowment and other activities within the mission of the  
Alumni Association. 

We are also continuing to develop venues to meet, reconnect and 
fellowship with HBA alums. We will extend our outreach to you 
beyond e-mail, through Facebook, and via periodic mailings, such 
as this newsletter. 

You can always find a list of upcoming school events and services 
available to HBA alumni at www.hba.net/alumni. Another useful 
tool located there is an online alumni database, enabling you to 
reconnect with your classmates.

Please join us for upcoming Alumni Association events, and contact 
us at alumni@hbaalumni.org with questions, ideas, or if you are 
interested in joining the association.

Mahalo, and in His and your service,

Von Kenric Kaneshiro (’83)

“College 101: Everything You Need 
to Know, But Didn’t Know to Ask,” 
sponsored by the Hawaii Baptist 
Academy Alumni Association, was 
a rousing success. The inaugural 
event was held to help HBA juniors, 
seniors, and their parents success-
fully traverse the college process, 
as well as to improve the students’ 
college experience. 

Attendance for the event, which 
was held at the middle school 
campus during winter break 
exceeded expectations. More than 
160 juniors, seniors, and their 
parents came for the insightful 
advice and helpful tips offered 
by alumni who were home from 
various schools on the mainland, 
and parents of alumni in college.

Veteran HBA parent Jim Utsugi 
moderated the panel session for 
parents, while math teacher and 
alumnus Alan Yeh (’98) moderated the student discussion.  
The parent panel covered topics such as college selection criteria, 
the application process, and financial aid. 

The alumni panel for students addressed topics associated with 
the college life experience, and centered on four areas: life skills, 

time management, focusing on what is important, and putting 
roots down in college. Perhaps the single biggest issue that alumni 
said that they experienced in their first term was how much of 
a lifestyle adjustment it was to go from a well-defined routine at 
HBA to the relatively unstructured college life. 

by Von Kenric Kaneshiro (’83), President, HBA Alumni Association

College 101 Event Debunks the Mysteries of the College Process

HBA alumni panelists at College 101 Night. Back row: (l-r) Hannah Gaskins (’10), Jason Kuniyoshi 
(’10), Kyle Uto (’10), Sean Awakuni (’10), Sinjin Takahashi (’10), Jennifer Hu (’08), Keith Kamikawa 
(’08), Ellison Iseri (’09), Isaac Hayashi (’09), Ryan Tawara (’08). Front row: Jonathan Kim, Jr. (’11), 
Paige Akiyama (’11), Caitlin Chong (’11), Caitlin Omai (’11), Keri Kodama (’10), Ryne Watanabe 
(’08), Audrey Hara (’08), Rachel Dang (’08), Ryan Adachi (’08), Joshua Shon (’09)

Alumni President’s Report
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the Class of 1981 celebrated its 30th reunion last July at the MGM Grand Hotel 
in Las Vegas. Front row: Gerald Hew, Jon Hosaka, Lauzanne (Fung) Oshiro, 
Cheryl (Takaki) Uyehara, Cheryl (Furusho) Yoshioka, Ruby (Hidano) Fukuji, 
JoAnn (Robinson) Acker, James Sherlock; back row: Mark Dangler, Kris Uyehara, 
Kurt Nishiguchi, Keri (Sumida) Kobayashi, Carrie (Tokujo) Kitashima, Alan Miyake, 
Colin Chock, Megan (Howarth) Billinger, Reyn Nylen.

Alumni Update

Send us photos of your alumni gatherings at development@hba.net

Class of 1981 30th Reunion

Class of 1986 25th Reunion
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The class of 1986 held its 25th reunion in Las Vegas last July. Gathering at the Palazzo on  
July 22 were front row: Laura (Ikeda) Widmer, Renaye (Yokoyama) Oyer, Raff (Quilit) McDaniel, 
Traci (Lum) Miles, Sherri (Allgood) Moerer, Maya (Fujii) Harada, Karen Onishi Chong, Erin (Solt) 
Tatom; back row: Kevin Arakaki, Brad McDaniel, Lex Tam Ho, Kelly (Sakamoto) Ichimura,  
Glen Oyer, Darcie (Hedberg) Purcell, Brian Infante, Cynthia (Chong) Yoshida, and Debbie Carter.

Von Kenric Kaneshiro (’83), 
President

Arnold Wong (‘83),  
Vice President

Jennifer Hee (’97), Secretary

Alan Yeh (‘98), Treasurer

Tim Kaneshiro (‘70)

Naomi (Uyeno) Kuwaye (’85),  
Director, At-Large

Leighton Miyachi (’84) 

Rustan Tongg (‘95)

Rick Tsujimura (’68)

Susan Utsugi (‘82)

HBA Alumni  
Association  
Board of Directors

Mark Your Calendar for 
These Events: 
Alumni Golf Tournament
July 3, Olomana Golf Club

Alumni Volleyball Tournament
July 5, 5–9:45 p.m.
HBA High School Gym

Alumni Ho‘olaule‘a Dinner
Recognizing Outstanding Teacher & Distinguished 
Alumni Recipients • Recognition of reunion classes 
’57, ’62, ’67, ’72, ’77, ’82, ’87, ’92, ’97, ’02, ’07
July 6, 6–8 p.m.
HBA Middle School

NEW!
Nuuanu Street Eats 
Lunch truck vendors, live entertainment, silent auction, 
and more! General Public is Invited
August 17, 5–8 p.m.
HBA Elementary School

Go to www.hba.net/alumni for  
more information on all events or email: 
development@hba.net

Class Reunions
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The class of 1991 had an informal 20th reunion at Tsukiji Fish Market last October. Pictured are front row: Naomi Shiroma, Alan 
Shimozono, Aric Oumi, Kirt Kobashigawa, Julie (Nakasone) Kusuda, Cherie (Tanaka) Martyn, Suzette Tokuda, Lana (Suzuki) Murashige; 
back row: Ryan Kusuda, Derek Yee, Arlene Lardizabal, Brian Honma, Cindy (Apo) Johnson, Stanton Sunaoka, Kathryn (Yoshida) 
Cordeiro, Traci (Shibuya) Morihara, Julie (Oda) Sueyoshi, Keith Sueyoshi, Lon Takiguchi.

The class of 2001 held its 10th reunion last June at Tsunami Bar and Grill in Honolulu. Attendees were front row: Maria (Wong) 
Spingath, Mari Uto, Roxanne Choy, Faith Yoshida, Aaron Wakamatsu, Krislin Lee, Mark Young, Jordan Abe; second row: Janna Tseng, 
Ryan Lee, David Lee, Bryce Fujii, Brandon Shima, Leila Tamayori, Nicole Nakamura, Dayna Hasegawa, Laine Matsuda, Jason Shimada; 
back row: Marcus Busekrus, Jessica (Choy) Sumera, Shelley Konishi, Kellen Floyd Asao, Stuart Yamamoto, Brent Yonemoto, Patrick 
Mulholland, Troy Okada.

Class of 1991 20th Reunion

Class of 2001 10th Reunion
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Fall Sports
Bowling
Varsity Girls Team –  
Overall ILH Champions, State 3rd Place

Varsity Boys Team –  
Overall ILH Champions, State 3rd Place

Junior Varsity Girls Team –  
Overall ILH Champions

ILH First Team, State Medalist (6th Place) 
Amanda Lac, sophomore

State Medalist (10th Place) 
Tiffany Moritsugu, senior

ILH Second Team 
Macy Tokuda, senior 
Andrew Yamamoto, junior 
Joel Matsuzaki, junior

Girls Volleyball 
Varsity Team – ILH Division 2 Champions, 
State Tournament 3rd Place

ILH Player of Year,  
State All-Tournament Team,  
OC16 Volleyball Invitational Selection 
C.J. Asuncion, senior

ILH Coach of Year 
Myles Shioji, HBA ‘94

ILH First Team 
Krystal Oyasato, senior  
    (OC16 Volleyball Invitational Selection) 
Tiffany Thompson, senior 
Kimberly Kadomoto, senior

ILH Second Team 
Kanoelani Yadao, junior

ILH Honorable Mention 
Natasha Travens, senior 
Jaryn Ramos, sophomore

2011–2012 ILH, State and Community Recognition

HBA Boys Volleyball Division 2 State Champions —Bottom row: (l-r): Matthew Kishaba (‘14), Travis Teramae (‘12), Kalei Hosaka (‘12), 
Samuel Kobayashi (‘12), Jerome Do (‘12), Mason Ohta (‘13), BJ Hosaka (‘15)  Top row: Kaimana Triska (‘13), Christian Look (‘13),  
Jeremy Irvin (‘12), John Hirokawa (‘12), Michael Fisher (‘13), Chad Barretta (‘12), Micah Aweau (‘13), Jordan Kauwe (‘14), Christian Lui (‘12)
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HBA Athletics

So in Christ we,  
though many, form 
one body, and each 
member belongs  
to all the others.
Romans 12:5

Building ONE BODY...Winning with Integrity
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Cross Country
Varsity Boys Team –  
Overall ILH 3rd Place, State 7th Place, 
Captured first-ever ILH meet title by 
winning the Punahou Invitational

State Qualifiers
Brent Wakuzawa, Kelvin Abe, Matthew 
Johnson, Kane Verity, Isaac Fong, Michael 
Oishi, Meghan Hirokawa, Mary Yeh, 
Catherine Piper

ILH First Team 
Kelvin Abe, senior 
Brent Wakuzawa, junior

ILH Second Team 
Matthew Johnson, junior

Cheerleading
ILH First Team 
Ariel Sato (back), senior

ILH Second Team 
Kyra Tengan (base), sophomore 
Kristi Adachi (flyer), senior

Winter Sports
Basketball
Varsity Girls Team –  
ILH Division 2 2nd Place, State Qualifier

ILH First Team 
Jennifer Uehara, senior 
Hayley Dixon, junior

ILH Second Team  
Amber Au, senior 
Kalei Hosaka, senior

ILH Honorable Mention  
Travis Teramae, senior 
Jordan Kauwe, sophomore

Soccer
ILH Honorable Mention  
Alyssa Uwaine, junior 
Timothy Abe, junior

Canoe Paddling
Varsity Girls Team – 
ILH 2nd Place, State Champions

Wrestling
ILH Second Team, State Medalist (4th Place) 
130 lb. class–Thomas Tawata, junior

ILH Second Team, State Medalist (6th Place) 
135 lb. class – Rick Viveiros, senior

Spring Sports
Boys Volleyball
Varsity Team – ILH Division 2 Champions, 
State Division 2 Champions, Honolulu 
Star-Advertiser State Top 10 – 3rd Place, 
National ESPN Powerade Fab 50 –  
29th Place

ILH Division 2 Player of Year,  
State Tournament Most Outstanding Player
Michael Fisher, junior

ILH First Team
Chad Barretta, senior  
   (State All-Tournament Team)
Mason Ohta, senior 
Kalei Hosaka, senior  
   (State All-Tournament Team)

State All-Tournament Team 
BJ Hosaka, freshman

ILH Second Team
Kaimana Triska, junior

Tennis
Varsity Girls Team – ILH Division 2  
Champions, Overall ILH 3rd Place

ILH Second Team, ILH Singles 4th Place, 
State Qualifier (finished T9th Place) 
Jeffrey Liang, freshman

ILH Doubles T5th Place,  
State Qualifier (finished T9th Place)  
Karlene Pang, senior 
Kristyn Iwane, junior

Softball
ILH Second Team, New City Nissan  
Goodwill Classic Selection
Kylee Yamamoto, senior

Golf
State Qualifier
Jade Salvador, senior
Dylan Takabayashi, junior

Judo
ILH 3rd Place, State Qualifier
109 lb. class –  Vanessa Burton, senior

ILH 3rd Place, State Qualifier
115 lb. class – Taylor Ishida, sophomore

Track and Field
State Qualifier – 100m Dash,  
4x100m Relay, 200m Dash, 300m 
Hurdles, 400m Dash, 4x400m Relay
Kanoelani Yadao, junior

State Qualifier – High Jump,  
4x400m Relay
Lauren Levenson, senior

State Qualifier –  
800m Run, 4x400m Relay
Kelvin Abe, senior

State Qualifier – 3000m Run
Elise Uyehara, sophomore
Matthew Johnson, junior
Brent Wakuzawa, junior

State Qualifier – 4x400m Relay
Aaron Miyasaki, senior
Kevin Cho, sophomore
Micah Ito, sophomore
Lauren Sumida, junior
Kori Higashiya, senior

State Qualifier – 4x100m Relay
Kori Higashiya, senior
Tiana Limoz, junior
Alicia Tang, sophomore
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Dear Friends,

At HBA, we strive to achieve a balanced educational experience for 
our students, combining intellectual, physical and aesthetic development  
with spiritual and moral values. It is this comprehensive learning 
environment that prepares them to become tomorrow’s leaders. 

In order to remain a top learning institution that is making a difference,  
we continue to look ahead and adapt to the changing times. With 
tuition only covering approximately 80 percent of a student’s education  
costs, we depend on the generosity and support of our donors for 
many of our expenses, such as campus and facility improvements,  
and financial aid for families experiencing hardship. 

Gifts to support HBA provide us with the ability to respond to these 
needs, as well as to plan for other exciting opportunities as they 
unfold. The following annual giving report details the gifts received 
during the 2010–2011 fiscal year. Contributions received during this 
time totaled $838,957, of which 36 percent, or $304,006, was designated  
for the middle school. Thirty-nine percent, or $324,846 was given  
to endowed scholarships and programs, and 25 percent, or $210,105 
went to support the upcoming high school expansion. 

Thank you for your prayers, and for your generous gifts of time,  
talent and financial resources to support our school and students.  
We would not be able to do God’s work without you. 

Please contact us at 808-533-7094 or development@hba.net if you  
have questions, or want to know more about giving to HBA.

In Christ,

Richard T. Bento 
President

SPRING 2012       
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Exceptional Friends 
($5,000 and above)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Arita 

American Carpet One Foundation

Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention

Mr. & Mrs. Lester H. Kaneta

Nuuanu Baptist Church

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Oyer

Shiraki Foundation

Capt. & Mrs. Cecil Williaford

California
Mr. & Mrs. Louie W. Daugherty	

Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart

Georgia
Nancy Jane Blair Estate

Blanche Sale Trust

Kentucky
Hermon & Rayberta Ray Trust	

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory K. Barnes

Bessie Fleming Trust

Mr. & Mrs. David Jett

Liatis Foundation

Mrs. Anne McCreless	

Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Spottswood, Sr.

Mrs. Karen Willis

Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Anonymous

Mr. Charles A. Araki ’87 

Mrs. Mildred Au

Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento

Mrs. Helen Choy

Mrs. Grace Efurd

Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Farr

The Frank F. Fasi Charitable Fdn.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fujinaka

Mr. & Mrs. Kenric Y. Fukuda

HDG, Inc.	

Mr. & Mrs. Steven S. Higashi

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Higashida

	 (Susette Yamashita Higashida ’76)

Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu

Dr. & Mrs. Samuel Ishimura

Jhamandas Watumull Fund

Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Kam ’66 

Mr. Richard Kaneshiro

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy R. Kaneshiro ’70

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata

Kilohana Kai

	 Mr. Richard Yaginuma

Mr. & Mrs. Morris H. Kimoto

Ms. Maurine King

Dr. & Mrs. Joel Kobayashi 

Mr. & Mrs. Wrenwick K.K. Lee

Mrs. Jane Leong

Ms. Evie S. L. Lum ’97

Mr.* & Mrs. Roy A. Masatsugu

Mr. & Mrs. Charles E. McLemore

Dr. & Mrs. Timothy T. Morita

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Murata

Mr. & Mrs. Cass Nakasone

Dr. & Mrs. Darell T. Natori

Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel T. Omiya ’77

Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Rediger  
(Pauline Gima Rediger ’73)

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sakai

Mr. & Mrs. Deyton Stone

Mr. & Mrs. Bryce Tani ’88

Ms. Susan M. Taura ’80

Mrs. Alison Sato Tom ’93

Mr. & Mrs. Victor M. Tsuha

Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara

Dr. & Mrs. Garrett Uehara

University Ave. Baptist Church

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Williams

Mr. & Mrs. Hisao Yamada

Mr. Greg & Dr. Irene Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita

Dr. Michael Yee & Dr. Helen Ing-Yee

Mr. & Mrs. Harold Yokotake

Mr. & Mrs. William Y.K. Young

Annual Giving Report Fiscal Year July 1, 2010–June 30, 2011

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
($100,000 in total gifts)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Atherton Family Foundation
Mr*. & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Samuel N. & Mary Castle  

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

First Hawaiian Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones

The Kaneta Charitable Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs. Dan H. Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. Scott D. Oyer
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*
Albert T.* & Wallace T.* Teruya
   Foundation

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church,Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust

Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge
Mr.* & Mrs. James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr. & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr. & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Dr. & Mrs.* William E. Hall
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford

Texas
Anonymous
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr. * & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert  Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*

Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett
Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Bess Jones*
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mobberly Baptist Church, 

Longview
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe
Mr. J. Warren Reid*
Col. & Mrs*. Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr. & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mrs. Karen Willis

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee Wortham

* deceased

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)

Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas    
Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays 
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Foundation  
	 Honolulu, Hawaii    
	 Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)

Mr.* & Mrs. Clifford Schmidt 
JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)

Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)

First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Lifetime  
Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize donors whose 
lifetime gifts to Hawaii Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative gifts  
include cash, securities, negotiable property, 
planned gifts and donated services.
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California
Mr. & Mrs. Bill J. Devine

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich  
(Carol Okamoto Kulencavich ’80)

LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Wade W. Johnson

Col. & Mrs. Wayne King

Mr. & Mrs. Olin Plunket

Warren Baptist Church, Augusta

Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Idaho
Mrs. Marion G. Rakes

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart	

Kentucky
Rev. & Mrs. Earl S. Bell

Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. James I. Salter

Bernadine Steele Estate

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

Mrs. Shirley Talley

Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Louisiana
Mrs. Helen B. Tull

Maryland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford	

Mississippi
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock

Ms. Patricia Simmons

New Mexico
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

New York
Ms. Melanie S.H. Young ’83

North Carolina
Mrs. Virginia Bost

Mr. & Mrs. Harold W. Causby

W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate

The Holden Foundation  
Mrs. Alex Holden

Ms. Ruth L. Kincaid

Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, Jr.

Mrs. Virginia S. Riddle

Oklahoma
Dr. & Mrs. Benny Bankston

Mrs. Eloise M. Duer

First Baptist Church, Tulsa

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jackson

Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy

Mr. & Mrs. Charles O’Rear

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. J. Harris Campbell

Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Pope

Mr. & Mrs. Edward T. Zeigler

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos

Margaret Tatum Trust

Mr. & Mrs. Charles N. Thacker

Texas
Ms. Mina Budzilowski

Mr. & Mrs. Robert L. Cargill

Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ellis

First Baptist Church, Richardson

Dr. & Mrs. Juan Garza  
(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)

Mr. & Mrs. Glen R. Goode

Mr. & Mrs. John Heiman

Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson

Mr. Ernest C. Jett, Sr.

Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson

Mrs. Dorothy B. Langdon

Mr. & Mrs. Peter F. Maddox

Mr. & Mrs. John A. McClain

Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon

Dr. & Mrs. Darold H. Morgan

Mr. & Mrs. James Munnerlyn

Mr. & Mrs. E. Jay O’Keefe

Mr. Hank Plume

Dr. & Mrs. Robert W. Prevost, Jr.

J.W. Reid Estate

Mr. & Mrs. J.B. Roberts

Mr. & Mrs. Randy Sharp

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Spurling

Mrs. Susie Taylor

Mr. & Mrs. R. Doyle Taylor

Virginia
Rev. & Mrs. John  Copeland

Mrs. Martha Meserole

Mr. & Mrs. Louis B. Price

Sustaining Friends  
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart Archpru

Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato

First Hawaiian Bank

Mr. Nathan Fujimoto	

Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita

Rev. & Mrs. Emory Gaskins

Hawaiian Electric Industries

Mr. & Mrs. Leslie I. Hidaka

Dr. & Mrs. George Higa

Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Higa

Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano

Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka

Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54

Mr. & Mrs. Leonard C.Y. Kam

Mr. Patrick Kaneshiro

Mr. & Mrs. George Kashiwa

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kimoto

Rev. & Mrs. Carl K. Kinoshita

Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Kishaba

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee  
(Kathy Ching Lee ’69)

Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Li

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Mae

Ms. Kazuyo Makita

Mr. & Mrs. Alan I. Masuda

Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo

Mr. & Mrs. James S. Miyachi

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin N. Nomura

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Omoto

Ms. Patricia Ota

Dr. Ruby Ovitt

Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito

Dr. & Mrs. Randal Sakaino

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Sachio Taira

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata

Mrs. Sally Takemori

Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67  
(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)

Mr. & Mrs. Katsuro Taura

Mr. & Mrs. Shelton I. Teruya

Mr.* & Mrs. Fred E. Trotter

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Uyehara

Waialae Baptist Church

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W.Y. Young

Alabama
Mrs. Nancy McDill

California
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Barnes

Dr. & Mrs. Peter C.F. Chee ’76

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Fulghum

Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung

Mrs. Ruby Nakahara

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Gossack  

(Pat Martin Gossack ’59)

District of Columbia
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Kimo Kippen ’77 

Georgia
Mrs. Doris Heard

Mrs. Myra Jones

Illinois
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp

Mr. & Mrs. Willis Tassie

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

Massachusetts
Mrs. Rebecca Severson Flinn ’80

Verizon Foundation

Mississippi
Mrs. Ida Schnautz

New Jersey
ExxonMobil Foundation

Microsoft Corporation

New Mexico
Rev. & Mrs. Dudley Bristow

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Blanton

Mrs. Vivian Mosley

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Henry W. Davis

Oklahoma

Mrs. Pat Alexander

Mr. & Mrs. Sam S. Mabry

Tennessee
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham

Texas
Mrs. Julie A. Abernathy

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald B. Bellis

Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Brown

Burlington Northern Santa Fe 
Foundation

Mrs. Grace Colson

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze

Mr. & Mrs. Charles C. Driscoll

Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd

Mr. & Mrs. H. Wayne Hodge

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mayo

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Redmon

R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate

Mrs. Julie Reynolds	

Mr. & Mrs. Ray Snider

The Susan C. Studer Gift &  
Religious Trust

Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor

Mr. & Mrs. Donald T. Wells

Mr. Robert Whitfield	

Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77

Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95 

Kokua Friends
($100-$499)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Keith H. Abe

Ms. Lucienne M. Abe ’77 

Mr. & Mrs. Neal A. Adachi

Ms. Glenna M. Akahoshi

Mr. & Mrs. Terrence Arashiro

Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Au

Mr. & Mrs. Eric AuYoung

Mr. & Mrs. John Bninski

Ms. Beatrice Bow

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Bueche
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Mrs. Shirley E. Bulseco

Dr. & Mrs. William E. Burkhalter

Mr. & Mrs. James W. Burton

Mr. Luis-John A. Busekrus ’00

Mrs. Lorraine Aguinaldo  
Chandler ’93

Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey H.T. Chang

Mr. Noel Chang

Mr. & Mrs. Robert M.D. Cheong	

Mr. Norman S.M. Cheung ’85 

Mr. & Mrs. Rex Cheung

Mr. & Mrs. Warren Chiang

	 (Jamie Fukui-Chiang ’92)

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong

Ms. Cathy Chow

Mr. & Mrs. Derek H.F. Chun

Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73

Mr. Howard H. Chun*

Ms. Kristen M. Chun ’90

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Chung

Class of 1960

Class of 1980

Dr. & Mrs. Graham Cormack  
(Marlo Ganialongo Cormack ’96)

Mr. John Cosson

Dr. & Mrs. Kent Davenport

Mrs. Charene Davis

Ms. Dominique-Anne  
Derrien-Bartley

Mr. & Mrs. Jan E. Dill

Mr. & Mrs. Gilmore Donayri

Mr. Glen K. Elliott 

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Y. Endo

Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki

First Baptist Church, Honolulu
Dr. & Mrs. William L.T. Fong	

Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler

Mrs. Susan Freitas	

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. Fujimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Dayn Fujiwara

Mr. & Mrs. Dean Fujiwara

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara

Lt. Col. & Mrs. Clarence Fukumoto

Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Gima

Mr. & Mrs. Harry K. Ginoza

Mr. & Mrs. William Y. Ginoza

Mr. Dennis Gomes

Ms. Sharon M. Hagio

Ms. Rhona R. Halmos

Mr. Bruce T. Hara, Jr. ’80 

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory M. Hara

Mr. Leighton M. Hara ’95 

Mrs. Fumiko Hashimoto

Hawaiian Telcom

Mr. & Mrs. Lance Hayashi

Mrs. B. Jeannie Hedberg

Ms. Jennifer A. Hee ’97

Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Hew

Mr. Justin K. Higa ’97 

Mr. & Mrs. Wallace S. Higa

Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi

Mr. & Mrs. Jay Higashi

Dr. & Mrs. Carl Higuchi

Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72

	 (Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72)

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae

Mr. Devin Hiranaka ’98

Dr. & Mrs. Darin Hisanaga

	 (Ann Miyashiro Hisanaga ’85)

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy K. Holden

Mr. & Mrs. Reid K. Honbo ’85  
(Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)

Mr. & Mrs. Roger Honda

Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Honma

Mr. George Honzaki

Mr. & Mrs. Eric Horio

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Horita

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Hosaka

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph K.M. Hu

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis M. Ideta

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Ifuku

Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Iha

Mr. & Mrs. Charles T. Iida

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Ikenaga

Mrs. Kara Murayama Imai ’87

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Isara

Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii

Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85

Mr. & Mrs. Hachiro Ishizu

Ms. Sheryl K. M. Itamura ’01

Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick K. Ito

Mrs. Patricia Ito

Mrs. Lisa Takaba Jicha ’86

Mr. & Mrs. Russell Johiro

Mr. & Mrs. Si Deuk Joo

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kadomoto

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. Kajiura

Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi

Mrs. Phyllis H. Kamada

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kamei

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kamita

Mr. & Mrs. Robin T. Kaneshiro

Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric Kaneshiro ’83

Ms. Lori M. Kanno

Mr. & Mrs. Reed Y. Kano

Mrs. Sandra J. Kawabata

Mr. Kenneth Y. Kawano ’75

Rev. & Mrs. Larry H. Kelley

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert I. Kido

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Kim

Mrs. Anne Yamamura Kimura ’94 

Mr. Kendall M. Kishida ’92

Mr. & Mrs. Kerry Kita

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Y. Kobashigawa

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Kodama

Mr. & Mrs. Darryl T. Kon

Mr. & Mrs. James T. Kubo

Mrs. May H. Kusumoto

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara

Ms. Heesun Kwak

Mr. & Mrs. Ha Trong Lam

Mr. & Mrs. David Larsen

Mr. & Mrs. Dixson Lau

	 (Carol Matsui Lau ’85)

Mrs. Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92

Mr. & Mrs. An Sui Lee

	 (Tracy Sakotani-Lee ’93)

Mr. & Mrs. David Lee

Mr. & Mrs. Francis Lee

Ms. Jocelyn N. Lee ’88 

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph S.K. Lee

Mr. & Mrs. Alan Leitner

Mr. & Mrs. Hou Qi Li

Mr. & Mrs. Andy Liang

Dr. & Mrs. Francis T. Lim

Locations Foundation

Mrs. Eileen Lovelace

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Lui

Mr. & Mrs. Peter C.F. Lui

Mr. Enoch L. S. Lum ’94

Dr. & Mrs. Forrest K.K. Lum

Mr. & Mrs. Melvin J. Lum

Mr. & Mrs. Kit Ma

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Magota

Mr. & Mrs. Sean Malinger

Mr. & Mrs. Hal Marshall

	 (Pat Jackson Marshall ’60)

Mr. John Marushige

Mr. & Mrs. Dean S. Masuno

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick L. Mathews

Dr. & Mrs. Gerald Matsuda

Mrs. Barbara Matsui

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Matsumoto

Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Y. Matsumoto ’86

Mr. & Mrs. Fuyoo Matsumura

Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Mau

Ms. Barbara J. Medeiros

Mr. Matthew S. Michihara ’06 

Mr. & Mrs. David Miyamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Derrick Miyasaki

Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Y. Mizuno

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Monden

Morgan Stanley

Mr. & Mrs. Dean Morihara

Mr. & Mrs. Ross Morihara

	 (Traci Shibuya Morihara ’91)

Mr. & Mrs. David Morimoto

	 (Kathy Naito Morimoto ’86)

Mr. & Mrs. Clyde T. Morita

	 Ms. Kara T. Morita ’03

Mr. & Mrs. Randall N. Morita

Dr. & Mrs. James H. Moy

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai

Mr. & Mrs. Dean S. Mukaida

Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika

Mr. & Mrs. Myles A. Murakami

Mr. & Mrs. Joey Nakagawa

Mr. & Mrs. Clayton S. Nakama

Mr. Alan T. Nakamura

Mrs. Elaine Nakamura

Mrs. Sheryl Ito Nakanishi ’88 

Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano

Mr. & Mrs. Warren Nakano

Ms. Tracy M. Nakata ’93

Ms. Arlene Nishida

Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara

	 (Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)

Mr. & Mrs. George Nomura

Mr. Reyn H. Nylen ’81

Mr. & Mrs. Scott Oka

Mr. & Mrs. Anson Okimoto

Dr. & Mrs. Arnaldo Oliveira

Mr. Glenn S. Onaga ’66

Mrs. Marsha K. Onaga

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Ono

Mr. & Mrs. Reid Osaki

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki

Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima

Mr. & Mrs. Alan Oshiro

Dr. Ernest K. Oshiro

Rev. & Mrs. Herbert H. Oshiro

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Oshiro

Mr. Gerald Ouchi &  
Mrs. Barbara Sano

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Oura

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth H. Pang

Mr. Herbert Park

Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Poole

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel P. Rausch

Mr. & Mrs. Valentine K. Rowe

Mr. & Mrs. Elton Saito

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Saito

Mr. & Mrs. Bryan H. Sakai

Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari

Dr. & Mrs. Harvey T. Sato

Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Seo

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn K. Shibata

Ms. Jaime A. Shibata ’02

Mr. & Mrs. Ross Shinsato

Mr. & Mrs. Kent Shiozaki

Mr. & Mrs. Elmer T. Shiraishi

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin K. Sumimoto ’78

Mr. & Mrs. David Sur

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Sur

Mr. & Mrs. Eustace Suzuki

Mr. & Mrs. Shannon Suzuki

Mrs. Jane Y. Takaki*

Ms. Kara L. Takata ’00

Mr. & Mrs. Roy N. Takeda

Mr. & Mrs. Gary N. Taketa

Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi

Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Takiguchi

Mr. & Mrs. James S. Tamayose 

Ms. Jane H. Taura

Mr. & Mrs. George Teramoto

Dr. & Mrs. Lance I. Teramoto

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Teruya ’86
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Mrs. Ethel Teruya

Mr. & Mrs. Shelton I. Teruya

Mr. Gary Thompson

Mr. & Mrs. Mark P. Timmerman

Mr. & Mrs. Clifford H. Togo

Mr. & Mrs. Myron K.L. Tom

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick E. Torres

Mrs. Kerrie Morita Toyofuku ’92

Mr. & Mrs. Duane S. Tsuruda

Mr. & Mrs. David Uehara

Mr. & Mrs. Russell I. Uehara

Mr. & Mrs. Roy N. Umebayashi	

Mrs. Betty Y. Usui

Mr. & Mrs. Kelvin Uto

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald M. Uyehara

Mr. & Mrs. Benson Wakuzawa

Mrs. Marilyn F. Wallace

Mrs. Glenna Wong

Dr. & Mrs. Lawton Wong

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick S. Wong

Mr. Richard Wood

Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Yamaki, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Yamashiro

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro

Mrs. Shirley Yasuda

Mr. Xiang Yee & Mrs. Jiangyan Zhu

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Yoneshige

Mr. & Mrs. Hiroshi Yorita

Mr. & Mrs. Francis G. Yoshida

Mr. & Mrs. Calvin E. Young

Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young

Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young

Mr. & Mrs. Philip C.C. Young

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Young ’82

Alabama
Mr. & Mrs. Leon R. Hicks, Jr.

Mrs. Dell Mays

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Amano

Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman

Mrs. Corri Yonamine Nickele ’97

Arkansas
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald William Lee ’72

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson

Ms. Julie A. Bright ’75

Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd

Dr. Jeffrey K.H. Ching ’79

Col. & Mrs. Jeffrey P. Davis

Mrs. Natasha Takara Harrington ’93

Mr. Darin A. K. Itamura ’04

Mr. Lance S. Kawata ’89 

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne S. Kuramoto	
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Moreno

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Morimoto ’61

Mr. Todd Y. Murata ’87

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry S. Okimoto ’76

Dr. Dagmar Ramstrum

Mr. & Mrs. Curtis J. Sasaki ’74

Mr. & Mrs. Wallace Tamayose 
(Lillian Oyama Tamayose ’57)

Mr. & Mrs. Shane M. Tanigawa ’94

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki 
(Mrs. Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73)

Florida
LTC & Mrs. Bruce M. Furlow

Mr. Lester A. Garringer ’63 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles G. Pooler

Georgia
DD & Z Fund 

Georgia Baptist Foundation

Mrs. Corean Goldman

Dr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Harris

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Keller

Mr. & Mrs. John E. Moore

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Zwald

Illinois
Motorola Foundation

Dr. Jan Waggoner

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Bell

Mr. & Mrs. David Wade

Maine
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Letalien  

(Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Massachusetts
Mrs. Maile Moore Wang ’98

Missouri
Ms. LaFern Daugherty

Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Johnson

Capt. & Mrs. Stephen J. Olson ’74

Rev. & Mrs. David Winfrey

New Jersey
Abbott Laboratories Fund

Chevron

New Mexico
Dr. & Mrs. Curtis Askew

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Frank V. Beam

Mrs. Frances D. Bryce

Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Gantt

Mr. & Mrs. Michael W. Haley

Mrs. Marjorie Holden

Mrs. Betty Kendrick

Ms. Ann A. Smith

Mrs. Brandi-lyn Yasuoka Tanaka ’00

Oklahoma
Ms. Cathy Bankston

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Castle

Dr. & Mrs. Klee Hawkins

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga

Mrs. Mary Ann Piland

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Roberts

Mr. Michael E. Victory

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. Clair W. Munson

Mrs. Dorothy Grace Smith

Pennsylvania
James & Nancy Worth

South Carolina
Mrs. Nancy Ness*

Dr. & Mrs. G. Fred Payne

Tennessee
Mrs. Nancy Clonts

Ms. Katsuko Hausser

Mrs. Doris Stager

Dr. & Mrs. J. William Thompson

Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Banes

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Brain

Mrs. Billie Edwards

Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Fisher ’70

Mrs. Jacqueline S. Frazer

Dr. & Mrs. Isaac Gusukuma ’69

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry P. Horn

Mr. Ralph McCann

J. Ivey & Winnie Miller Trust

Mrs. Ernestine Moody

Col. Stanley A. Sagert

Mr. & Mrs. Carl J. Stoneham

Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro

Mrs. Vernita Turpin

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne West

Virginia
Lt. Col. & Mrs. William C. Davis

Ms. Dorothy C. Eller

Mr. & Mrs. Marvin E. King, Jr.

Mrs. Laurie Miller Laychak-Chareq ’80

Mr. & Mrs. Donald E. Lytal

Mr. & Mrs. Sam G. Moneyhun

Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59

Dr. Kelly Ann Yamashiro ’87

Washington
Mrs. Kathleen Bruce

Mr. & Mrs. Forrest T. Franklin, Jr.

Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton

Ms. Janice E. Yoder ’76 

Melissa Young ’86 & Donald Siebers

Outside U.S.
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Pollard  

(Carole Torgerson Pollard ’76)
United Kingdom

Mr. Glenn N. Sanders ’66  
Philippines

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Casey Abe

Mr. & Mrs. Clayton Akatsuka

American Savings Bank

Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Aoki

Mr. & Mrs. Christian R.K. Aona, III

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Arakaki

Ms. Pauline Arakaki

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Awakuni

Mrs. Pearl Blair

Mr. & Mrs. See Kong Chan

Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Chang

Ms. Valerie L. Chang ’92

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Chau

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Chen

Mr. Ryan L. Ching ’04 

Mrs. Angela Chock

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Chong

Mr. & Mrs. Byron C.S. Choy

Ms. Roxanne M.F. Choy ’01

Mr. & Mrs. Fabian Cook

Mrs. Charlene Date

Mr. & Mrs. James A. DeVoe

Mr. & Mrs. John  Eargle

Mrs. Betsy Feldman

Mr. Armi C. Fong

Foodland Super Market, Ltd.

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Fournier

	 (Hyon Kim Fournier ’90)

Mrs. Emi Fritz

Mr. & Mrs. Ryan Frontiera

Ms. Anne S. Fujii ’61 

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto

Ms. Faye Fujimoto ’90 

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Fukagawa 
(Dawn Yoshikawa  
Fukagawa ’91)

Mr. & Mrs. Francis T.P. Fung

Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Furushima

Mr. & Mrs. Allen C. Glass

Mrs. Dorothy Gulden

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Harada 
(Maya Fujii Harada  ’86)

Mr. & Mrs. Nelson Higa

Mr. & Mrs. Gary M. Hirata

Mrs. Pamela Hironaga

Ms. Stacee Y. Hironaga ’03

Mr. & Mrs. Miles Hiruko

Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Howell

Mr. & Mrs. Inocencio C. Ignacio

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Inafuku

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Inouye

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa

Island Insurance Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Isobe

Mr. & Mrs. Leslie Jong

Mr. & Mrs. Ka’ala Kawai
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Ms. Irene M.O. Kawamoto ’00

Mr. & Mrs. Toby M. Kawamura ’96 
(Maile Sedler Kawamura ’96)

Ms. Joanne Kealoha

Mr. Neal M. Kido ’96 

Mr. & Mrs. Tedson H. Koja

Mr. Sean W. Konishi ’89

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick M. Langeslay

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas C. Lau

Ms. Joanna  K.Y.F. Lee ’06 

Mrs. Julie T. Lee

Mr. & Mrs. Hou-Wen Liang

Mr. Ethan L.S. Lum ’02

Mr. Ezra L.J. Lum ’93 

Mrs. Marie Lum

Mr. Dong Ma

Mr. & Ms. Robert A. Martin

Mr. & Mrs. Gary T. Masuda

Mr. & Mrs. John Matsuzaki

Mr. & Mrs. Rosendo Mendoza

Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Miyahira

Mr. & Mrs. Jay Miyasaki

Ms. Patsy T. Miyashiro

Ms. Ann K. Mori

Mr. & Mrs. Michael K. Morimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Motogawa

Mrs. Thongboun Mounthongdy

Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami

Mrs. Linda Nagamine

Mr. Carl Nagatoshi

Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Nakagawa

Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma

Mr. & Mrs. Ricky Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Nakamura

Mr. & Mrs. Milton N. Nakamura

Mrs. Joyce Nakasone

Mr. & Mrs. Nelson S. Nakasone

Mr. Thomas T. Nakasone ’07

Mr. & Mrs. Nolan J. Namba

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Oato

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin H. Oda

Mr. & Mrs. Aven Okamura

Mrs. Jennifer Harada Okino ’89

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence T. Okuda

Mrs. Gladys Onishi

Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn H. Oyama

Dr. Jared K. Oyama ’00

Ms. Karlyn Oyama ’03

Mrs. Rebecca Pang

Ms. Tanya L. Pang ’04

Ms. Beatrice S. Park

Mr. & Mrs. Searle Pestana

Mr. Thanh Phan

Mr. & Mrs. Daryl Saiki

Mr. & Mrs. David U. Sakai

Mr. Reid Sakai ’96

Mr. Ernest Y. Sakamoto

Dr. Renee L. Sato ’93 &  
Mr. Joseph Kotowski

Mr. & Mrs. Roy M. Sesoko

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata

Ms. Jaime A. Shibata ’02 

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Y. Shimabukuro

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Shiroma

Mr. Ryan S. Sugamoto ’95

Mr. & Mrs. Victor Tago

Mr. & Mrs. George Takamiya

Ms. Kara L. Takata ’99

Mr. & Mrs. Reid I. Takatsuka ’83 
(Claudine Florenco Takatsuka ’92)

Mr. & Mrs. George Takemoto

Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Takimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Sean S. Tamashiro ’86

Mr. & Mrs. Kelvin Tamura

Ms. Flora S. Taura

Mr. & Mrs. Roy M. Tetsutani

Mr. Duh Thang

Ms. Ida E. Thiede

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Tokuda

Mr. & Mrs. Terence H. Tonai

Ms. Theriann Trinh

Mr. Brandt M. Tsuha ’94

Mr. & Mrs. Reed Tsumoto 
(Stephanie Tanoue Tsumoto ’86)

Mrs. Marjorie Uyehara

Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Uyehara ’59

Ms. Deborah Sadaoka Vanairsdale ’67

Mr. Eduardo Velasco

Mr. & Mrs. Rory Vierra

Rev. & Mrs. George Watanabe 
(Amy Konishi Watanabe ’62)

Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Williams

	 (Kelli Kaneda Williams ’90)

Ms. Betty Y.W. Wong

Mrs. Gordean Wong

Ms. Julia M.C.L. Wong ’04

Mr. & Mrs. Zi Song Wu

Mrs. Shirley Yahata	

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Yasutomi

Mr. & Mrs. Wade Yokoyama

Mr. & Mrs. Norman N. Yonamine

Mr. Nathan H. Yoshida ’98

Ms. Susan F. Yoshida

Mr. & Mrs. Akito Yoshioka

Ms. Susan N. Young

Mr. & Mrs. Jason Yu

Mr. & Mrs. Jian Guo Zhang

Alabama
Mr. & Mrs. Leland  Ridings

Arizona
Mrs. Ruth E. Helm

Mrs.  Rosemarie Holmes ’57

California
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas A. Allen ’75

Mrs. Nita V. Ballard

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Brant  
(Melynda Moyes Brant ’76 assoc.)

Mrs. Samantha Hicks Herrera ’95

Ms. Kristina W.Y. Kam ’01

Dr. Pauline Kanemitsu

Mr. & Mrs. Cham Louie  
(Cheryl Hashimoto Louie ’74)

Mr. Todd Y. Murata ’87

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew E. Towell

Western Union

District of Columbia
Ms. Jana L. Fong Swamidos ’95

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Perkins

Mrs. Anne Walker

Idaho
Ms. Malia Thomas ’79 

Illinois
McDonald’s Corporation

Ms. Dorothy A. Southerington

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Joshua M. Bell

Wanda Brewer Estate

Mrs. Doris Finch*

Dr. & Mrs. Dan McAninch

Massachusetts
Mrs. Twila Harris Masison ’76	

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Hoffman Harris	

Dr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Hartness

Oklahoma
Mrs. Jarene Robison

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. David E. Brown

South Carolina
Mrs. Nancy S. Harrison

Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Trust

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Charles R. Baugh ’79 

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Burks

Mrs. Phyllis Cano

Mr. & Mrs. Gene P. Daniel

Mrs. Kristi G. Melvin

Mrs. Kristin Sagert Obermeyer ’78

Mr. & Mrs. Sterling Parks

Mr. & Mrs. James Patterson

Dr. & Mrs. Taylor Pendley

Mr. & Mrs. David Ramsey

Mr. & Mrs. J. Alan Smith ’79

Mr. Bruce Spurling

Mr. & Mrs. James F. Wagner

Mrs. Gretta Lum Warren ’61

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp 

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)

Mr. Neal J. Edmonds ’79 Assoc.

Mr. Thomas E. Gilmer, III

Mr. & Mrs. David Medlen

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. Litster ’68

Wisconsin
Mr. & Mrs. Leiton Chinn ’62

*deceased during year

ENDOWMENTS, GIFTS

Special Funds
O.W. Dub Efurd Memorial  

Scholarship**

Chatham/Georgetown College 
Scholarship Fund

Ching Group Scholarship

Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier of 
Light Scholarship Award** 

Rachel & Trevor Hu Teaching 
Excellence Award** 

Kilohana Kai (Larry Wong  
Memorial) Scholarship**

Faustina I. Lazo Scholarship**

Sue Nishikawa State Missions 
Scholarship Fund** 
	Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention

Arlene K.N. Tom Memorial  
Scholarship

General Scholarship Fund**

Scholarship Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship

Allen & Mildred Au Scholarship** 

Carl & Myra Bates Scholarship

Maudie Bearden Scholarship

Nancy Jane Blair Music Endowment

Ruby Bice Campbell Scholarship

Waldo & Alyne Bugbee Scholarship

Harold & Mary Lou Causby  
Scholarship

Don Chatham Scholarship**

Robert L. & Mary Lenora Coder 
Scholarship** 

William & Ruth Crowe Scholarship

J.R. & May Delle Collins Scholarship

J.P. & Leola K. Edmonds Scholarship

Travis Ellis, Maurine King, Darrell 
Truitt, Joyce Wong Scholarship

Ted & Floy Ferguson Scholarship

Herschel & Martha Fielder  
Scholarship

Al & Laura Belle Geiger Scholarship

Joyce Hallman Scholarship

Marsha Hirae Scholarship

Vera Holsinger Scholarship

J. Ed & Burnell Hutcherson  
Scholarship**

Charles & Hazel Kawano Scholarship

Pat Kikugawa Scholarship

Wayne & Jane King Scholarship**
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Carole Kitahara Scholarship

Dorothy S. Kohatsu Scholarship 

Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong  
Scholarship**

Victor & Aurora Lee Koon  
Scholarship

Cleon & Wilma Ligon Scholarship

Carol Murosaki Maeda Scholarship

Betty Lou Mays Scholarship

H.P. & Mary R. McCormick  
Scholarship**

Steve Murphy Scholarship

Sue Nishikawa Scholarship

Paul & Mildred Oyer Scholarship

Fannie H. Peeples Scholarship** 
(new)

Hermon & Rayberta Ray  
Scholarship** 

J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid  
Scholarship**

Stan & Marj Sagert Scholarship**

Jitsuo & Norma Shimada  
Scholarship**

Hilda Shiraki Scholarship

Louise Simms Scholarship

Hobart & Dorothy Smith Scholarship

Emma Street Scholarship

Susie Studer Scholarship**

Florence Liu Tong Scholarship

Tusculum Hills Baptist Church 
Scholarship

Frederick & Betty Usui Scholarship

Dr. Edmond Walker & Lurie Walker 
Stewart Scholarship** 

Joyce Wong Scholarship**

Oliver K. Yanaga Scholarship

Paris Yelton Memorial Scholarship

Chester Young Scholarship** 

General Scholarship** 

Other Endowed Funds
Fleming Trust School Operations 

Endowment

Ruby Atwood Capital Projects 
Endowment

Teacher Endowment

Charlotte Hoover General  
Endowment

Hubert & Peggy Tatum Memorial 
Fund** (new)

Oyer Fine Arts Endowment

Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier of 
Light Scholarship** 

Ken & Rosemond Street Athletic 
Endowment

Rob Fulford Scholar Athlete En-
dowment**

Les Kaneta Athletic Scholarship

General Endowment

** Funds with contributions  
2010-2011 fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii Baptist  
Academy were made in memory  
of the following during the  
2010–2011 fiscal year:

Ella Pearl Borne

Ted Carter

Don Chatham

Robert Chevlin ’80 

Howard Chibana

Curtis Chinen ’80 

Norman Coats

Emily Cobb

Lenora Coder

Lisa Van Volkenburg Cogan ’80 

Elizabeth Dumlao

James Edwards ’80

John F. Gordon 

Malcolm Harris

Laura Henderson

Jonathan Kawai

Dan Kong

H.P. & Mary McCormick

Conchita McDonald

E.B. Moreland

Ernest Mosley

Richard Oda

Catherine Pittman

Mary Ann Price

Shep & Brittany Pugh

Rayberta Ray

Debbie Sagert

Joseph Sanders

William Sanders, Jr.

Sripijit Sinchai

Helaine Vernon Skelly ’64 

Eugene Smith

Neil Sprankle

Al Stager

Ken Street

Dalton Swanner

Lianne Takemori ’88

Alvin Van Treese

Milton Uehara

Bernice Yee

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made in honor  
of the following individuals during  
the 2010–2011 fiscal year:

Mr. Bill Baucam

Dr. Betty Jean Chatham

Mrs. Grace Efurd

Ms. Sharon M. Hagio

Morris & Lilian Kimoto

Dr. & Mrs. Charles Munnerlyn

Mrs. Lynne Nakano

Col. Stanley A. Sagert

Mrs. Doris Sanders

Ms. Patricia Simmons

Mr. Walt Simonds

Mrs. Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67 

Fred & Linda Wang

Mrs. Joyce Wong

Gifts in Kind
American Savings Bank

Big City Diner

Central Pacific Bank

Coca-Cola

Dave and Buster’s

Duke’s Waikiki

Fisher Printing

Halekulani Hotel

Hilton Hawaiian Village Resort & Spa

Honolulu Magazine

Mr. & Mrs. Myles Horiuchi ’81 

Clyde Ishida ’67 

KHNL / KFVE New Media Center

Kona Brewing Company

Kyo-ya Company, Ltd.

Michel’s on the Beach at  
Colony Surf

Partner International, Inc.

Rainbow Drive-In  
Jimmy & Sherie Gusukuma ’68 

Roger Dunn Golf Shop

Darren ’87 & Candi (Han ’88) Wada 

Mr. & Mrs. Alan Watanabe

Zippy’s Restaurants

Athletic Booster  
Club Golf Tournament 
Sponsors
Platinum Sponsor
Dennis Pang & Associates

First Hawaiian Bank

Generation Mortgage Co. 
Wendy Oshiro

Hawaii Import Parts, Inc. 
Alan Haruki

Pacific Rim Legacy Consultants

	 Del Fujinaka & Kevin Asano

Tw telecom—Mitchell Miyoshi

Gold Sponsors
Commercial Sheetmetal Co., Inc. 

Glenn Saito

Conrad Enterprises 
Curtis Sasaki

Design Perspective 
Steven Higashiya

KSF, Inc.—Calvin Miyahara

Morris & Lilian Kimoto

Silver Sponsors
Philip Kahue

Rich & Sandy Kishaba

Bronze Sponsors
Angela M.A. Chin, DMD 

Family & Cosmetic Dentistry

Daryl Ching

Craig Hiyakumoto

Steven & Jan Iha

Special Sponsors
Armstrong Produce  

Melanie Kim

Autobody Engineering Specialis  
Roy Higashiya

Benjamin Taga

Coca-Cola—Reid Nouchi

Dave’s Ice Cream—Ronald Lee

Diamond Head Grill  
Kelvin Ro

Eight Point Distributors, Inc.  
Mike Sakamoto, Jr.

Hansen Distributing Group 
 Stuart Chun

Hawaii State Federal Credit Union 
Joel Kumabe

Hawaii USA Federal Credit Union 
Morris Kimoto

Hawaiian Candies & Nuts, Ltd.
(Menehune Mac)—Neal Arakaki

Island Sign Services, Inc.  
Mark Sperling

KTM Services, Inc. 
Thanh & Kamei Lac

MKB Sports 
Gerald Taoka

Simply Ono 
Harris Sukita & Cora Stevens

Sodexo Services 
Darryl Kawamoto

Watanabe Floral

Darren Sano 
Kapolei Golf Course

Darry Lambert 
Waikele Golf Club

Greg Nichols 
Ko Olina Golf Club

Liane Otake 
Ewa Beach Golf Club

Norman-Ganin Asao 
Olomana Golf Links

Norman Asao 
Mic-Pacific Country Club

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2010–June 30, 2011

(l–r): California MAC members Fran and Bob Byrd with HBA hosts 
Cyndi and John Hewitt
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Alumni
Judy Eng-Miyamoto, 68, of the class of 1961, 
died July 19, 2011 in Honolulu. She is survived 
by husband Henry; son Daniel; daughter Laurie 
Victorino; and two grandchildren.

Georgene Nagayama Thompson, 51, of the 
class of 1978, died Nov. 15, 2011 in Waianae. 
She was a Hawaii News Now assistant regional 
controller. She is survived by husband Alan; 
parents George and Amy Nagayama; and 
brothers Verne and David Nagayama. 

Betty Watanabe Shiroma, 69, of the class of 
1960, died Feb. 20, 2012. A Pearl City resident, 
she was a retired secretary at Waiau Elementary 
School. She is survived by husband Stanley H.; 
daughters Lisa Shiroma and Liane Taylor; two 
grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren.

The Aloha Council
Frederick E. Trotter III, 80, died August 25, 
2011 in Honolulu. A former Campbell Estate 
trustee and supporter of HBA for over 30 years, 
Fred was active in the community and served on 
the boards of many businesses and non-profit 
organizations, including Bank of Hawaii, the 
Rehab Hospital Foundation and the local Boys 
Scouts Council. He is survived by wife Valerie;  
7 children; and 9 grandchildren.

Mainland Advisory Council
Joseph R. Coleman, 88, of Tulsa, OK, died July 
4, 2011.  A MAC charter member, Joe served as 
Council chair 1992-93 and was the MAC Week 
devotional speaker several times. He was an 
architect, civic leader and active layman at First 
Baptist Church, Tulsa. He is survived by wife Joan; 
sons Rusty and Doug; daughter Cathy Gilmore;  
14 grandchildren; and 6 great-grandchildren.

Billye Henderson Mays, 88, of Amarillo, TX,  
died July 15. She worked at the First National Bank 
and was a member of Trinity Baptist Church. She 
was preceded in death by her husband Troy in 2006 
and by her first husband Lewis Henderson in 1997. 
Survivors include sons Lewis Henderson Jr. and Billy 
Henderson; stepdaughters Stacy Sharp and Kara Hill,  
both MAC members; 11 grandchildren; and  
9 great-grandchildren.

Frances Darrah, 87, of Albuquerque, NM,  
died July 23. She was a representative of Home 
Interiors and Gifts. She is survived by daughters, 
Lynne Miller and Karla Corbett (MAC); son Richard;  
5 grandchildren; 9 great-grandchildren; and  
5 great-great-grandchildren.

William “Bill” L. Miller, 77, died Nov. 5 in 
Homosassa, FL. Formerly of Morgantown, KY, 
he was retired as a pathologist. Bill served as 
MAC chair, 1997-1998. He is survived by wife 
Jewel; son Scott; daughters Jennifer Troutman 
and Leslyn Rushing; 18 grandchildren; and two 
great-grandchildren.

Nancy Ness, 87, of Lake Wylie, SC, died Dec. 3.  
She was a member of The Rivers Hill Community 
Church. Survivors include three sons, John Child, 
Mark Child, Mason Child; daughter Rebecca 
McCanless; six grandchildren; and also two  
brothers, Dr. Gibbs Prevost and MAC member  
Dr. Robert Prevost III.

Annette Waters, 91, of Macon, GA, died Jan. 
5, 2012. She was the widow of Dr. James Waters, 
who pastored Mabel White Memorial Baptist 
Church for 31 years and also helped found the 
MAC organization, serving as co-chair the first six 
years of the Council. She is survived by her children, 
Dianne  Griffin, Sheila Greene, Deborah Stevens, 
and Jimmy Waters, Jr.; 7 grandchildren; and  
8 great-grandchildren. 

Patricia “Patti” Hall, 81, of Tulsa, OK, died Jan. 
12. She was a retired Nelson Lab technician and 
member of First Baptist Church. She is survived by 
husband Dr. William Hall; sons Brian and Bruce;  
and daughter Janice Lewis, MAC member.

Elsie Chaffin, 94, of Gadsden, AL, died Jan. 19.  
She was the widow of Col. Andy Chaffin, MAC 
charter member, who began supporting HBA in the 
early 1970s when he was based in Hawaii with 
the U.S. Air Force. The Chaffins founded the North 
Alabama Kidney Federation to help dialysis patients 
with transportation and medicine. An active 
member of the 12th Street Baptist Church, Elsie 
was also involved in the Kiwanis Club and various 
other organizations. She is survived by son Gari; 
daughter Glenda  Selman; two granddaughters; 
and a great-grandson. 

Henry M. Whitehead, Jr., 85, of Stone Mountain, 
GA, died Jan. 27. He was the owner of Henry  
M. Whitehead and Associates architect firm.   
A charter member of MAC, he and his wife, Tina, 
were recognized in 2010 for 34 years of perfect 
attendance at MAC annual meetings since 1977. 
Henry donated his services in designing the HBA 
multipurpose gym building, completed in 1983.  
He served as MAC chair, 1991-92, and area chair 
for Georgia; he will also be remembered as the 
song leader who led the hymns and HBA alma 
mater each year. Besides his wife, Henry is survived 
by three sons, Tim, Jeff, and Andy; five grandchildren; 
and two great-grandchildren. 

William Everett Bennett, 78, of Suwanee, GA, 
died March 2.  Retired as president of The Bennett 
Companies, he was active in the community, serving  
as officer/board member of Printing Industries 
of America, GA Baptist Medical Center, Mercer 
University, and Rotary Club. He was a HBA MAC 
member for 33 years and served as Council chair 
1986–88 and 1993–94. He belonged to Johns 
Creek Baptist Church. He is survived by wife  
Teresa; son David; daughter Debbie Adent; and  
five grandchildren.

Christian Sympathy is also expressed to  
the following faculty/staff members in the loss  
of loved ones:

Cathy Baitlon, HBA elementary nurse, in the 
passing of her mother, Annie Augustin, 60,  
of Honolulu on July 2, 2011.

Steve Arita, Human Resources Director, in the 
passing of his mother, Elaine Arita, 73, of 
Honolulu on Aug. 22. 

Michael Hu, high school science teacher, in the 
passing of his father, Henry Hu, 96, of Honolulu  
on Oct.3, and his mother, Betty Hu, 89, on  
Oct. 17.

Shirlene Uyehara, recently retired secretary  
to high school vice principal, in the passing  
of her mother Jane Takaki, 92, of Kaneohe  
on Jan. 24, 2012.

Timothy Morita, past Vice President-Institutional 
Advancement, in the passing of his mother,  
Margaret Morita, 90, of Honolulu on March 9.

In Memory of
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Hawaii Baptist Academy’s reputation for its high academic standards and 
Christian emphasis extends beyond the shores of Hawaii. In January, 
HBA welcomed 10 students from the Wuhan David Perry English Training 
Center in China for a week-long opportunity to participate in a meaningful 
exchange of cultures between students. 

Visiting students who ranged in age from first grade to tenth, stayed in the 
homes of host families. In addition, each student was paired with an HBA 
student host during school. Not only were the Chinese students able to 
interact with American culture and lifestyle while they were here, they were 
also able to experience them from a believer’s perspective. Plans are in place 
to continue this outreach program next year. 

Founded in 1990, The Aloha Council 
(TAC) is a group of local supporters 
who play an important role in HBA’s 
well-being by providing spiritual, 
financial and volunteer support. 

TAC’s charter members were  
recognized at a meeting last 
November. In addition, outgoing 
officers Chair Jean Nohara, Vice Chair  
Ernest Lum and Secretary Lucy 
Taketa were acknowledged for their 
leadership over the past three years. 
Elected as new officers were George 
Moyer, chair; Lorna Hu, vice chair; 
and Maurine King, secretary. 

If you are interested in joining 
TAC, please call 533-7094, or email: 
development@hba.net.

Sharing Cultures and Christ

The Aloha Council

Mahalo to the host 
families for their generosity in 
opening their homes and hearts:

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Bento
Mr. and Mrs. Enrique Che
Pastor and Mrs. Emory Gaskins
Mr. and Mrs. Thanh Lac
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Nonal Wang
Mr. and Mrs. Jacky Wong
Mr. and Mrs. Chong Kai Zhong

and to the student hosts for 
serving as ambassadors for HBA:

Jade Che, Grade 7
Amanda Lac, Grade 10
Anne Marie Lee, Grade 7 
Zoe Wang, Grade 10 
Jacob Wong, Grade 12
Julie Wong, Grade 1
Mark Zhong, Grade 6

While TAC was organized 22 years ago, these original members have been supporting HBA 
since the 1970s. (l-r) Paul and Millie Oyer, Glenna Wong, Stanley and Joan Togikawa, 
Charles and Millie Nakamura, Hitoshi and Beverly Matsuo, James and Hannah Miyachi, 
Kats and Helen Taura, Harold and Ruth Yokotake, Henry and Irene Yamashita

Visiting students from the Wuhan 
David Perry English Training Center 
in China with HBA student hosts
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